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The mission Of Immanuel Lutheran Church is to bring glory to 

Jesus Christ by preaching and teaching the Good News to all 

people, ministering to congregational and individual needs and 

providing programs of caring and helping to all ages, here and 

throughout the world. 

 
 

CONGREGATIONAL PRAYER 
(adopted January 22, 1995) 

 

  Dear Heavenly Father, we thank you for the gift of your son, 

Jesus Christ, and the power of the Holy Spirit.  We thank you for 

all your grace in our lives, for Immanuel Lutheran Church, and for 

the gifts you have given us. 
 

  We ask you to bless us with the Wisdom of Solomon, the 

generosity of the Widow, the humbleness of the Publican, the 

commitment of Paul, and the compassion of the Good Samaritan. 
 

  Guide us to go forward in faith, that even with many obstacles, 

we may accomplish your will.  Receive our gifts, forgive our 

shortcomings, and instill in us a vision to share your grace to grow 

in community.  Help us to be your witnesses in all we do and 

constantly renew us in our passion for the Gospel; in Jesus’ name 

we pray.     Amen. 

 

 
Immanuel Lutheran Church   1002 Powell Ave. Erie, PA  16505 

814-833-4062     www.ilc-erie.org  immluthch@verizon.net or find us on 

Facebook 
 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/
mailto:immluthch@verizon.net
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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

Immanuel Lutheran Church 

January 26, 2020 

 

OPENING PRAYER             
 

DETERMINATION OF QUORUM: (Chapter 10.04 of the Congregation constitution states: “15% of 

voting members shall constitute a quorum.” Chapter 8.02C defines voting members who “have 

communed and made a contribution of record during the current/preceding year voting members. (A 

quorum is 24 members.) 
 

ACTION OF MINUTES 2019 CONGREGATION MEETINGS:           pg:  3-4 

January 27, 2019, December 8, 2019 
  

MEMBER STATISTICS                         5 
 

ATTENDANCE STATISTICS                                     6 
 

COUNCIL PRESIDENT’S REPORT            7 

 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA/QUILTERS                        8 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

 Worship & Music            9 

 Organist/Music Director                                9-10 

 Social Ministry            11 

 Stewardship            12 

 Emergency Food Pantry           12 

 Quarter Sunday Report           12 

 Property                        13 

  Christian Education                           14 

 Fellowship, Outreach & Growth          15 

 Finance Report            16 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT            16 
 

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT                           16 
 

BUDGET REPORTS                              17-22 
 

2019 & 2020 CHURCH COUNCIL                 23-24 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

NEW BUSINESS  

1. Elect synod assembly delegates    June 11-13, 2020- Thiel College, Greenville PA  
2. Report from Bob Dorler, Chair of Call Committee 

 

 ADJOURNMENT AND CLOSING PRAYERS 
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Immanuel Lutheran Church 

Annual Congregational Minutes 

January 27, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by, President, Debbie Redditt at 11:53am.  She led the Congregational Prayer.  

A quorum had been attained with 25 in attendance. 

 

Lori Nemenz moved to accept the minutes from the 2018 annual meeting and the December 9, 2018 meeting.  

Stan Holsopple made the second.  The motion passed.  

 

Debbie Redditt thanked, Church Secretary, Lori Nemenz for her work in compiling the Annual Report.  

She highlighted many items from each of the reports found in the annual report.  The Annual Report will be 

submitted to the synod. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  Debbie Redditt moved to nominate Anita and Joe Byrne to serve as delegates at the Synod 

Assembly June 13-15.  Rick Kuntz made the second.  The motion passed.  A new bishop will be selected at the 

assembly.  

 

Bob Dorler gave a report on behalf of the Call Committee which met with the Bishop on January 22, 2019. The 

Bishop explained to the members of the committee that of the seven churches in our cluster there is one full 

time pastor and one half time pastor.  Church expenses for a first year pastor are $77,000.  A pastor with five or 

more years of experience would start at $84,000.  Our budget does not make it feasible to hire a full time pastor.  

The Bishop recommended we explore sharing a pastor with another church.  One other possibility is to have a 

Cooperative collaboration with 2-3 churches. Deacons, part-time pastors or Teem members may be hired to 

serve in this capacity. 

 

The Bishop will be sending letters to St. John’s in Girard, Abiding Hope, and St. James to see if there is any 

interest in a shared or cooperative opportunity. If so, the Bishop would arrange a meeting between the church 

councils.  

 

Bryan Timm moved to adjourn the meeting and Joe Byrne made the second.  The motion carried. The meeting 

was adjourned at 12:22pm.   

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Debbie Madurski, Secretary  
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Immanuel Lutheran Church 

Annual Congregational Meeting 

December 8, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:46am by President Debbie Redditt who led the Congregational Prayer.  

She read a passage from Romans.  

 

A quorum 36 was determined.  

 

Discussion took place concerning the expenses paid to pastor for attending required meetings such as the synod 

assembly which would be taken out of the cooperative budget.  John Seifert explained the budget and how it 

will cover the $32,711.40 expense for the cooperative.  Many members had questions and comments that were 

discussed and answered.   

 

It was moved by Stan Holsopple to accept the agreement and join the cooperative.  Bryan Timm made the 

second.  At the time of the vote 34 people voted.  Some members left and others arrived during the course of the 

meeting.   11 favored joining the cooperative, 22 against and one abstention.  The motion did not pass.  

Bryan Timm moved to nominate Sally Leubin as a council member.  George Pfeiffer made the second. The 

motion passed.    

 

While waiting for the vote to be counted, more questions concerning the budget were raised.  Debbie Redditt 

pointed out a 2% staff raise and purchase of a new computer is in the budget.   

Since the cooperative vote failed, changes to the budget were needed. The designated fund transfer would 

change to $28614.40, $10,500 would be added for guest pastors (Ministerial support) and the $32,711.40 would 

be eliminated.  Total expense would be$139,209.40. 

 

Bob Dorler moved to accept the changes to the budget.  Dave Mays made the second.  The motion passed with 

one abstention.  

 

Joe Byrne moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:58pm.   Bryan Timm made the second.  The motion passed.  

Respectfully submitted by: 

Debbie Madurski, Secretary 
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MEMBER STATISTICS 
 

December 31, 2019 
(Source: Shepherd’s Staff computer program for churches – Parochial Report) 

 
 

Baptized Membership      205 

Active (Communed and Contributed)    102 

Members Removed by Inactivity/Own Request/Moved/Death     6 

Members Removed by Transfer         0 
 

 

 

 

 

MEMBERS RECEIVED 
 

 

Holy Baptism     Transfers In                       Transfers Out 

 Miles Everett Siefert 5/26/19        

 

Confirmation          Wedding 
NONE                     NONE

 

Deaths            Funerals/Non Members          

Willis Bax – 10/05/19      

Sheldon Fager – 10/01/19 

Glenn McGranor – 02/25/19 

Doris Roesch – 01/30/19 
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ATTENDANCE STATISTICS 

(Source: Weekly Summary attendance sheets from ushers.  
 

 

 

Average Weekly Attendance at Worship 

 

             Early     Late    

2017         19       31       

2018     22       32   

2019      17       29                       

 

 

 

 

Summer Average for 2019 

June/July/Aug 

 

2017 Sunday: 8:15am     15 10:00am 25  

2018 Sunday: 8:15am     15 10:00am 24 

2019 Sunday: 8:15am   16 10:00am 23  

 

 

Special Services Attendance  

(N/A = info not available) 

 

           2017   2018  2019 

Ash Wednesday -                     5 at noon  13 at noon 32  

             29 - Evening  15 – 7 PM 1 service 7 p.m.

             

Wednesdays in Lent              62 - evening  111 – evening 171 (Bible Study 6 p.m.)

             

Monday in Holy Week       N/A   N/A  N/A 

Tuesday in Holy Week      N/A   N/A  N/A 

Maundy Thursday                   35   11  29 

Good Friday           26   10  34 

Easter Vigil            N/A   N/A  N/A 

Easter                      45 (E) 48 (L)      35 (E) 65 (L)      30 (E) 69 (L) 

Christmas Eve                       71 (E) 66 (L)      70 (E) 72 (L)      58 (E) 57 (L) 
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IMMANUEL ANNUAL REPORT 2019 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

It’s surprising to look back at the year and see all that is accomplished.  The Annual Congregational report is a 

snapshot of our church year; who we are and what we have done. Please take a moment to review the contents 

of the report as it is an important document in the operations of our church. 
 

This past year we found ourselves researching and exploring the option of joining a cooperative ministry. 

During the process we learned more about our church, our church family and other area churches. Since 

Immanuel was not ready for a cooperative ministry, the call committee and Council members will continue our 

search for options for pastoral ministry.  
 

As Immanuel continues our search for pastoral ministry, I couldn’t help 

but ponder…Why do we attend church? Why do some members come 

to church and others do not? Why do some members leave, and new 

members join? I know at times there are obstacles in our way when we 

can’t attend; we might be traveling, scheduled to work or the kids have 

sports to attend. Wouldn’t it be easier to sit at home on Sunday morning 

with a cup of coffee and listen to a church service on TV? So why 

attend church? 
 

It is here, at Immanuel, where we share each other’s comfort and love as 

a church family. We are called. We are drawn in. We gather together as 

a church family, to grow as individuals, to be more Christ like.  We 

share fellowship, volunteer together in the community, share our time 

and talents, and care about each other. We are strengthened by our 

participation in church. Volunteering and sharing our time and talents 

not only strengthens us, but it strengthens other members around you.  
 

 We witness this strengthening each week throughout the various 

committees and in the generous members of our church. Have you ever 

stopped on a Monday morning and witnessed the quilters busy at work 

sharing their talents and fellowship? Have you attended Trail of Treats 

to meet our neighbors or sang together at Beer and Hymns outreaching 

in the community? Are you part of the choir, quartet or bell ringers who 

volunteer their talents to bring the word of God through music?  Have 

you donated items/monies to the donation station, community shelter bags, pasta kitchen, mitten trees, school 

supplies, reverse advent collection or work the pasta kitchen? If so, you have witnessed or are a part of the 

many accomplishments of the committees at Immanuel as each of you shares your time, talents and resources. 

Thank you to our members and committees for your commitment, dedication and the many accomplishments in 

mission work and community involvement. 
 

I am grateful and thankful for our supply pastors and lay ministers who lead us every week to help guide us and 

share the good news. Each week they heal us, renew us and inspire us to continue our faith and move forward.  

Thank you to our dedicated staff members who keep the operations of Immanuel intact throughout the year and 

help to carry out our missions. 
  

Finally, I would like to thank and recognize our Officers, Congregational Church Council and Call Committee 

for their willingness to serve, dedication and cooperation to make sound decisions in the operations of 

Immanuel. 

As we look forward in 2020 may God continue to guide and strengthen our church family as we grow our 

missions within the community.  Continue to attend church and participate with your church family to share 

your fellowship, talents and love to strengthen those around you.                                          Debbie Redditt  

Council President  
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WOMEN OF  THE  ELCA 
Much of the work previously done under W/ELCA by various circles is now being done by our amazing Quilters 

and Social Ministry Committee, coordinating events and soliciting member and visitor support for various efforts 

throughout the year.  

  

 

We held our annual Quilt Blessing on 

God’s Work, Our Hands Sunday - 

September 8th 

 

 
 

 

LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF – LIVE LOCALLY – ACT GLOBALLY 

This year Immanuel was the collection point for the Lutheran World Relief collections for Erie and 

with 5 churches participating in this effort, the following items were collected and were transported 

to Zelienople, PA by Cindy & Dave Eckman on Monday, 9/30/2019 for the next leg of their 

journey. 

96 quilts, 91 school kits, 8 baby kits and 13 personal care kits are boxed and ready to go – a 

HUGE thank you to all!! 
 

The Quilters have also made a donation of quilts to a local organization called H.E.R. House.  A 

wonderful display was placed in the narthex to provide more information about this community 

ministry.   
 

Members of W/ELCA Conference 1 groups throughout the area attended an event sponsored by 

W/ELCA at The Colony Restaurant where we heard from the Director of Safe Net about their 

various programs of support for those in any abusive situations. 
 

Immanuel is continuing to support the WELCA SOAP (Save Our Adolescents from Prostitution) 

program and provide access to the soaps containing special labels for emergency contact 

information easily accessible in our private restroom areas. 

 

Submitted by Lori Nemenz – member of WELCA, Conf. 1 
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WORSHIP AND MUSIC 

See Music Director/Organist Report 
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SOCIAL MINISTRY 2019 REPORT 
 

The Social Ministry committee had a productive year serving our community! 
 

The Holy Trinity Pasta Kitchen was given $500 after our collection during “Souper Bowl” Sunday.  

One hundred thirty seven pairs of socks were collected and given to Community Shelter. 

  

During an All Sew Saturday, 38 fleece hats were made.  The hats were for the Community Shelter Christmas 

gift bags given in December.  Extra hats were placed on the Mitten Trees. 

  

For the first time, we collected over 40 various baby items for the Women’s Care Center.    

In conjunction with God’s Work Our Hands Sunday in September, school supplies were collected.  

Halloween night, twenty one people were served a sloppy joe dinner at Holy Trinity Church.  
  

During Advent, we tried a reverse advent calendar.  Each week a 

charitable organization was chosen to receive items donated by our 

members.   Week one items needed for the Christmas bags given to 

Community Shelter were collected.  This year we made 36 bags an 

increase of four bags over previous years.  Hand warmers, wash 

clothes, hand sanitizer, tissues, combs, hand lotion, razors, lip balm, 

candy and a McDonald’s $5 gift card were included in the bags.  

Tote bags were also given to each person with a hat, scarf and 

gloves packed inside.  Thanks to a Thrivent grant, 4 bus tokens were 

also given to each person.  Week two 45 children’s books were 

collected for the Bethany Outreach Storytime.  Week three 64 cans 

of soup were collected for the food pantry at Westminster 

Presbyterian Church.  The final week of advent 12 items were 

donated for The Neighborhood Art House. 
 

The committee is so grateful to those who shop and donate items, give money, and volunteer their time to serve 

or make items to help those in our community.  If you have an idea or group that would benefit from our 

support, please contact Sally Leubin, Carol Ketchel, Penny Maloney, Judy Stewart or Debbie Madurski with 

your idea.   

Debbie Madurski 

Social Ministry Liaison to the Council 
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STEWARDSHIP 

 

The Stewardship Committee did not hold any functions this past year, hopefully we will be able 

to host a luncheon and have someone come in and speak to us this year.  It has always been well 

attended in past years and I think the congregation enjoys this type of fellowship.  We received 

12 pledges so far for 2020.  Please prayerfully consider filling one out along with the Time and 

Talent Sheet.  Forms are available in the Narthex.   

 

Cindy Geddes 

Chairperson 
 

EMERGENCY FOOD PANTRY 
 

An emergency bag of food is stored off site for situations in which those in need do not have 

transportation to the church or grocery store, or the church is not open to give the individual a 

voucher from Inter Church Ministries.  A bag was delivered in the fall of 2019. 

 Denise Arnold 

Chairperson 
 

 

QUARTER  SUNDAY  REPORT – 2019 

 
 

Quarter Sunday began in earnest in 2000.  From the 2014 Annual Report it showed that since 

starting this effort we had collected a total of $9062.07. The current computer records only go 

back to 2011.   Money has been used for the bell/organ, youth ministry and building fund/roof 

project.   

 
 

Months / Amount Collected 

 

January                                                        19.50 

February         20.50 

March    20.25 

April    51.75 

May    26.50 

June   20.25 

July   20.25 

 

 

 

 

August    26.00 

September    15.00 

October    40.00 

November    31.00 

December    20.00 

Total 311.00 
Total collected since inception: $ 10,763.67 
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PROPERTY COMMITTEE REPORT- 2019 

 

Improvements and Changes - B o t h  of the church’s rental properties are currently rented. We asked our 

tenants if they are willing to pay extra for mowing. Our caretaker is willing to mow for a fee paid directly to 

him. Rental contracts are reviewed and updated to protect us. The contractor we use for plowing the parking 

lot has been doing an excellent job for us and is cautious to minimize damage to our property. The plumbing 

contractor has been here several times as needed.  We have a lawn weed & feed service doing our yard that 

makes it look good but makes the grass grow too fast. We had leaks fixed in the bell tower roof, new door 

locks installed in the Education wing, updated our rules for facility use and borrowing of equipment(i.e. 

chairs & tables), painted the Ladies Room dividers, donated the old wheelchairs to the Chosen Mission and 

purchased new folding chairs for Leubin/McCray Hall 

 

Future concerns-   Our main parking lot is in need of attention.  We are 

taking bids and evaluating the best way to maintain or whether to invest in 

resurfacing.  We are also considering adding more smoke alarms, CO2 

detectors and fire extinguishers. There may be a boiler upgrade in the future. 

Do we need a space in the church for the handicapped? Church sign needs 

to be cleaned and painted? Some outside stone work of the church is in need 

of re-pointing.  All the wood furniture in the church needs to be cleaned and 

treated.  Windows in the Educational wing of the church need attention. 

Glazing has deteriorated and needs replaced and painted. Energy 

conservation is always on our mind.  What do we need to do to make our 

church “green”? There has been some concern about church upkeep, when there are times or circumstances 

beyond our control.  We as a congregation need to step up and do the tasks that we can do.  The committee is 

always trying to do what is needed at Immanuel to preserve our legacy.   As always it is a matter of funding, 

time and people-power to address church issues. The concerns and/or suggestions you may have are always 

welcomed by the committee. If there is any particular cleaning or maintenance issue, a note may be left in the 

office for the custodian or Property committee member. 

 

Remember our church home is like your home. There is always something that needs to be done. We still 

have to be welcoming to others but be aware of their place in our church. Our witness as a church in this 

community has been to provide a place for outside groups. How secure can we make the church and yet be 

accessible? We must have trust and faith in others and ourselves. 

 

Anyone is welcome to our meetings to learn, offer input and even join the committee. Meetings are 

usually held the third Monday of the month at 7 p.m. at the church. 

 

Thanks and praise to God for all that has been entrusted to us and thanks to all who volunteer their time 

and effort to make this all happen.  A special thanks to Walter Coughlin, our custodian for all his extra time 

in service to us. 

 

Respectfully submitted by the Immanuel Lutheran Church Property Committee-January 2020 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION ANNUAL REPORT 2018-19 
 

Thankfully Sunday School had another busy year. 

 

January 6
th

: We were blessed with 192 items from our mitten trees.  Everything was donated to Bethesda 

Trinity Center thanks to Joe & Anita Byrne. 

 

March 5
th

: We served 22 people with a Shrove Tuesday pancake & sausage meal.  We gave a donation of 

$30.00 to the Holy Trinity Pasta Kitchen.  

 

March 31
st
:  Pretzels were given to students as a reminder to pray. 

 

April 21st: Easter celebration with a church-wide egg hunt. 

 

May 19th: Last day of classes for 2018-19 year.  Mission offering for the Pasta Kitchen $409.00 and 

Community Shelter - $33.00 

 

July 14
th

-18th: Vacation bible school with Lakewood Methodist Church.  We collected 34 cans of veggies for 

the Holy Trinity Soup & Pasta Kitchen. 

 

September 8
th

: start of our new year with a Rally Day celebration. 

 

November 17
th

:  Two mitten trees were put up by our students. 

 

November 24
th

:  Community Shelter offering - $40 was collected 

December 15
th

: Christmas play performed  

What a blessing Sunday School is 

for our church.  Guiding our 

students has been a privilege we 

take seriously with warm smiles 

and happy faith-filled hearts.  Weekly we are reminded how very 

difficult growing up in today’s society can be.  The harsh realities 

of bullying and suicide have come into our classroom.  Life is 

surely tough for our students and I pray daily that our Sunday 

School and church is a safe, comforting place for them.  Please 

keep our students and teachers in your prayers.  Many thanks to 

Anita Byrne, Rick Kuntz, Janice Kreger and Jen Kuntz.  As 

always I say --YEA SUNDAY SCHOOL! 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Carolyn Kuntz, Superintendent 
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FELLOWSHIP, OUTREACH AND GROWTH 
 

In February, FOG hosted the fifth annual “Soup Off”.  We had ten delicious entries.   

 

The winning entry was “Buffalo Chicken” soup prepared by 

Debbie Redditt and Bryan Timm.  About 40 of our members 

were in attendance and $120.00 was collected for the free will 

offering.  The money will be used for future FOG events. 

 

 

 

In June, FOG held a summer picnic at our 

church.  We had many in attendance and 

all enjoyed the great weather and the 

wonderful food prepared by our members.  

 

 

 

                    

A big thanks to all of our “chefs” and musical 

talent!  Can you say Boomwhacker… 

 

 

 

The new Bishop came to Erie in early November and worshipped with 

us at Immanuel.  Our committee helped with the brunch that was held in 

his honor that day.  Our church members brought delicious casseroles, 

side dishes, and pastries to share. 

David Mays 

Chairperson 
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FINANCE REPORT 2019 

An audit has not yet been completed for 2019 but will be scheduled in the 1
st
 half of 2020.  The 

members of Immanuel want to thank John Siefert & Gretchen Andrews for all the work done as 

volunteers acting as Treasurer and Payroll support.  John and Gretchen have resigned from 

these duties and Bill Redditt is now our interim Treasurer.  Thank you to all involved for 

addressing this need at Immanuel. 
 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 The included 2019 Treasurer’s report Statement of Activity for the year ended December 31, 

2019 compares our actual 2019 Revenue and Expenses to our 2019 Budget. 

   Some comments are listed below: 

 Our offerings were 1% above budget ($553 above budget) and $148 below 2018.   

 Rental income was 5% below budget due to the vacancy of the Powell Avenue house for 

approx. 6 months in 2019.  

 We spent $2,804 more on charities than budgeted, but this was primarily from member 

gifts to specifically designated causes.  

 Ministerial expense was below budget due to not having a full or part-time minister in 

2019. 

 Most of the other expense categories were at or below budget. 

 William L. Redditt, Treasurer 

 

 

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

An audit of the books for 2019 will be done by our Audit Committee in the 1
st
 half of 2020.  

Bob Dorler and Cindy Geddes have once again agreed to be our auditors for this effort and the 

final audit report will be shared with our members in a future publication and the 2019 Annual 

Report amended to add this final report. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



17 

 

BUDGET REPORTS
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